# BUCKS COUNTY CONSORTIUM MEETING MINUTES Thursday, May 1, 2025

#### Call to Order:

A meeting of the Bucks County Consortium was held at 9:26 a.m. at Middletown Township on May 1, 2025, and called to order by Consortium President, Becki Marencik.

# Roll Call, Introductions and Community Updates:

The following Bucks County communities were represented at the meeting: Randee Mazur, Bristol Township Megan Abbott, Bristol Township Jess Ireland, Bristol Township Heather Satterly, Bristol Township Stephanie Mason, Doylestown Township RF Shoup, Haycock Township Calvin Trovinger, Haycock Township Stephanie Teoli Kuhls, Middletown Township Nick Valla, Middletown Township Ashley Casey, Middletown Township Laura Hucklebridge, Middletown Township Crag Totaro, New Britian Borough Bob Pellegrino, Northampton Township Bill Wert, Northampton Township Stacey Mulholland, Plumstead Township Steven Hicks, Plumstead Township Kyle Seckinger, Warwick Township Becki Marencik, Warwick Township

#### Sponsors:

Chris Tomlinson, CBIZ InR
Zack Vigneault, CS McKee Asset Management
Emilie, Delaware Valley Trusts
Lauren Detweiler, Delaware Valley Trusts
Nicole Pizzo, Delaware Valley Trusts
Beth Kaufman, Equitable Advisors
Brian Burk, Equitable Advisors
John Gault, Millennium Strategies
Peter Lachance, Capstone Health

Ms. Marencik thanked John Gault and Peter Blanos of Millennium Strategies for sponsoring the morning's breakfast.

Mr. Gault and Mr. Blanos shared their professional backgrounds and provided an overview of Millennium Strategies, highlighting the organization's mission and services.

#### Presentation:

### **United Way Bucks**

Nikki Farrior from United Way of Bucks County gave an overview of the organization's programs and opportunities available to individuals. She highlighted the various United Way locations in Bucks County and outlined the specific services offered at each.

# Bringing the "Big Bucks" to Bucks!

Ms. Marencik introduced the following speakers: Richard Brahler, Director of Transportation Planning, Bucks County Planning Commission and Ryan Nornhold, Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program (RACP) Specialist, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

See attached full presentations.

Ms. Marencik thanked Mr. Brahler and Mr. Nornhold for their presentations.

#### Treasurer's Report and Payment of Bills:

Upon motion by Stephanie Mason, seconded by Randee Mazur, the Treasurer's Report for April 2025, was unanimously approved.

### <u>Approval of Minutes:</u>

Upon motion by Stephanie Mason, seconded by Randee Mazur, the April 3, 2025, meeting minutes were unanimously approved.

The membership recognized Stephanie Teoli Kuhls on her retirement, celebrating her 34-year career in local government. She was wished all the best on her next journey and will be deeply missed.

### Adjournment:

Ms. Marencik stated that month's Annual Consortium Picnic will be held on Friday, June 6, 2025, at the Warwick Brew Farm. She noted that any member would like to attend and has not signed up to contact Ashley Casey.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Ashley Casey
Consortium Coordinator